Gardner Lake Authority

Meeting minutes 6/20/24

Location Bozrah CT

CALL TO ORDER 7:06PM Chris Rios presiding

Attendees: Don Lapre, Tony LaSaracina, Chris Rios, Scott Soderberg

Don Lapre, Bill Wrobel, Mike Magliano

Excused Henry Granger.

Mr Pianka, CEO Bozrah CT in Attendance

Rep. MRS CHEESEMAN stopped by to inform the GLA Mr. Trumbull

Who is Dep. Director of Deep will visit the state park at 1pm on July 4th 2024.

May meeting minutes tabled to July meeting.

Administration;

-Reimbursement of Mr Granger 191.42 for printer

Scott Soderberg made a motion to approve.

2nd Mike Magliano

Scott Soderberg had a Bill from CESC 248.00

Scott Soderberg had a reimbursement request for test bottles

Purchased from Berlin packaging for 81.76

Tony LaSaracina made a motion to approve both.

2nd Justin Lapre.

ALL SUPPORTING INVOICES/BILLS ENTERED.

Mike Magliano was reappointment to his GLA position by Montville for 3 year term.

Scott Soderberg was appointed to fill a vacancy in Montville for a 2 year term.

TREASURER REPORT.

APRIL ENDING BALANCE 33744.40

MAY ENDING BALANCE 33744,70

JUNE ENDING BALANCE 30176.44

ALL SUPPORTING BANK INFORMATION ENTERED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

PATROL....Henry sent a email to MPD for scheduling.

WATER QUALITY.....Scott reports impressive test results, email

Of test results had been previously sent.

Scott reports the "Mini Dot" monitor has been installed.

DAM DRAWDOWN.....Henry has filed the necessary online request to start the process.

Henry Granger sent a letter to all 3 towns asking them to

Mediate the dismal of remaining invoices for dam drawdown.

REVIEW OF TIMELINE....Drawdown request filed.

OLD BUSINESS...The members are reminded of a Lake tour on 6/27/24.

NEW BUSINESS.... Vivian Waters has resigned her position So Salem will be looking for a new member.

A discussion was initiated concerning hiring a Secretary

For the Authority. A motion was made by Scott Soderberg to table the decision to hire one 2nd by Justin.

PUBLIC COMMENT....

Mr. Pianka asked about the separation of powers at the park

le: Park, parking lot, boat launch and lake patrol.

He suggested communicating efforts between these agencies although convoluted is vital to achieve desired results. He offered his help if needed regarding these efforts. During this discussion Tony LaSaracina asked Mr Pianka if he thought the 3 towns would entertain purchasing the park area from the state.

He spoke about the possibility of having

A time schedule on the Lake for various types of watercraft.

He asked if MPD is or will provide enforcement stats.

Chris Rios explained that was the expectations.

PUBLIC COMMENT from Kate Johnson: Please make sure to stay on top of winter drawdown. Chris Rios stated Henry Granger

Had filed the needed Request.

PUBLIC COMMENT from Sue Coffee, She is very concerned that

Keeping the FIRE RESCUE boat at Salem firehouse rather then at Gardner Lake firehouse will cause a delay in responding to

emergency calls on Gardner Lake.

Ms Coffee mentioned

having a time schedule on the

Lake for different types of watercraft.

Motion to adjourn by Mike Magliano 2nd Justin Lapre.

Tony LaSaracina

Acting Secretary.